MACHINE.

THE COLLEGE WEEK \*\*\*\*

\*\*\*\*\*

\*\*\*\*

\*\*\*\*\* \*\*\*\*\*

\*\*\*\*\*

Published and distributed every Tuesday to the Bennington College Community. June 14, 1955 Vol. XXVIII, No. 14

SCHEDULE OF MEETINGS

Saturday Thursday Friday Sunday 8:30 p.m. Theatre

Drama Workshop - Senior Projects

\* \*

DRAMA WORKSHOP

June 16 and 18 Thursday and Saturday

> Scenes from "Jane Eyre" Linda Schandler's Project

> > and

"He Who Gets Slapped"

Winifred Graham's Project

Also, an original one-act play, "Out of Light", by Vernon Hayes.

\* \* \* \* \*

June 17 and 19 Friday and Sunday

> Scenes from "Electra" Deya Kent's Project

> > \*\*\*\*

"Joan of Lorraine" Joan Geiger's Project

\*\*\*\*

"The Father" Jacqueline Klein's Project

\*\*\*\*

Tickets available in the Store

FROM THE MUSIC DIVISION

Tuesday June 14 Carriage Barn 5:00 p.m.

Piano Recital

by Augustus Nowak

\*\*\*\*

Wednesday June 15

Carriage Barn 4:45 p.m.

Senior Project

Recital by Sally Teitelbaum

\*\*\*\*

Program for Piano Recital

by Augustus Nowak

English Suite No. 4 F Major J.S.Bach

Carnaval, Opus 9

R. Schumann

This concert is given by Augustus Nowak in partial fulfillment of the requirements for the degree of Master of Arts in Music at Bennington College.

Program for Recital

by Sally Teitelbaum

Assisted by Lionel Nowak, Piano George Zilzer, Piano Alyce Hastings, Soprano George Finckel, 'Cello

(Program continued on next page)

# Program for Recital

by Sally Teitelbaum

- 1. Am Karfreitage (Break My Poor Heart) J.S. Bach Todessehnsucht (Come Sweet Death)
- 2. Lost is My Quiet ) Duets Purcell Sound the Trumpet)
- 3. Das Veilchen (The Violet) Non so più cosa son, cosa faccio (I don't know what I am, what I'm doing) Dove sono i bei momenti (Where are the wonderful moments) W. A. Mozart
- 4. Five Songs on poems by Howard Nemerov L. Nowak
- 5. Die Mainacht (May night) Vergebliches Ständchen (Futile serenade) J. Brahms
- Beau Soir Mandoline C. Debussy
- 7. An die Musik (Dedication to Music) Die Post (The Mail) Fruhlingsglaube (Faith in Spring) Gretchen am Spinnrade (Gretchen at the Spinning-Wheel) F. Schubert

\* \* \* \* \*

All books borrowed from Jennings Library should be returned by June 20th. The same is true of College owned instruments.

NOTICE

MRS. ROBERT FLAHERTY, guest speaker, Mr. Dorner's class in Art and Science -Friday, June 17, in Barn 1.

Mrs. Flaherty will show her late husband's film MOANA.

\*

The community is cordially invited.

FROM THE STUDENT PERSONNEL OFFICE

Schedule of dates for remainder of Spring Term:

June 14

Final report blanks distributed to instructors.

June 21

Final reports due in Student Personnel Office from instructors.

June 22

Final reports distributed to counselors.

June 23

Classes end at 1:00 p.m.

June 23, 2:00 p.m. through June 24, 1:00 p.m.

Special counselor conferences to give final reports to students. Students free to leave College after this conference.

June 25

Commencement at 10:00 a.m.

Houses closed and ALL STUDENTS OFF CAMPUS by 4:00 p.m.

\* \* \* \* \*

OPENING OF COLLEGE, FALL TERM 1955-56

Tuesday, September 6 Due on campus:

Faculty

\*

Community Government Officers New students

Houses open: 9:00 a.m. September 6 Lunch, September 6 First meal:

\* \* \* \*

Wednesday, September 7

Registration for NEW students (only)

\* \* \* \*

#

## FROM STUDENT PERSONNEL OFFICE (Continued)

# OPENING OF COLLEGE, FALL TERM 1955-56

Returning Students: Classes begin Thursday, September 8

Due for first scheduled class

\* \* \* \* \*

NOBODY - BUT NOBODY - WILL BE ALLOWED ON CAMPUS EITHER TO DEPOSIT BAGGAGE OR TO STAY BEFORE 9:00 a.m. SEPTEMBER 6.

FROM THE NON-RESIDENT TERM OFFICE

ATTENTION ALL STUDENTS: Now is the time to put in your request for self-help jobs for next fall. If you are employed and want to continue in the same job, notify your immediate supervisor. If you want to change jobs, or apply for additional work, please notify the Non-Resident Term Office so that it will be possible to know how many jobs will be available for freshmen.

ALL STUDENTS WILL HAVE TO REPORT FOR THEIR JOBS ON THE OPENING DAY OF COLLEGE OR THE FIRST DAY THEIR SERVICES ARE RE-QUIRED FOR THE JOB.

\* \* \* \* \*

SUMMER JOB: Camp Farandole, Marlboro,
Vermont, is looking for a general
counselor for the season from July 1 to
August 26. She must be at least 20 years
old. An inexperienced counselor would
receive \$150 for the summer, in addition
to board and room. Anyone interested
should phone Mr. Chanels at Alpine 4-2533.

# FROM THE CASHIER'S OFFICE

All bills must be paid and all keys returned before you leave College.

### FROM THE LIBRARY

Candidates for graduation are reminded that:

- 1. Senior theses and written senior projects are due in the Library not later than 1:00 p.m., Saturday, June 18.
- 2. All library books must be returned by 5:00 p.m. Monday, June 20.

(All other students are asked to return their library books as soon as possible.)

Students who plan to use the Reference Department of the New York
Public Library during the summer are reminded that a card of introduction must be secured in advance from Mrs. Leslie.

## FROM THE COMPTROLLER'S OFFICE

According to the regulations of the Bennington College Trustees and the common practice of other colleges and universities, all candidates for graduation from the College must have paid all their College and town bills, and returned all Library books and other College property prior to Commencement.

All town bills must be paid by Monday, June 13. All College bills must be paid, Library books and other College property returned by five o'clock Monday, June 20. Failure to meet all obligations will result in students not being recommended for graduation.

## FROM HEALTH SERVICE

On Tuesday, June 14, all drugs sold in the dispensary will be on a cash basis.

To all students who have medicines and material for shots in the refrigerator: PLEASE COME IN AND PICK THIS UP BEFORE YOU LEAVE COLLEGE!!!

## FROM THE DINING HALLS DEPARTMENT

On Friday, June 24th, a Buffet Supper will be served on Jennings lawn at 6:30 p.m. for all those remaining on Campus.

On Saturday, June 25th, a picnic luncheon will be served in front of the Commons at 12:00-12:30. In case of rain the Center Dining Room will be used. This is the last official meal and the dining rooms will be closed for the summer.

### Guests for Commencement Weekend

It will be impossible to take care of more than the Seniors' guests this weekend. We would therefore like to urge other students not to have guests for meals over the weekend in order that the Seniors' guests may be properly taken care of.

## TO: STUDENT WAITRESSES

Students who intend to work in the Dining Halls next semester must notify Connie Vince before they leave College. Waitresses are expected to report for "waiting-on" the first day they return.

### FROM THE HOUSEKEEPING DEPARTMENT

### Student Rooms

Students should make plans to leave the College Campus by 4:00 p.m. on SATURDAY, JUNE 25th. At that time, all student houses and student rooms will be closed and locked for the vacation period.

# FROM THE COOPERATIVE STORE

Furniture, rugs and other articles may be left for the September Furniture Sale. Articles must be well tagged, with your name, price and description on the item. Send one list to Mrs. Harmon and one list to Winnie Knapp.

### RUMMAGE SALE

TUESDAY

JUNE 14

## FROM THE SUPERINTENDENT'S OFFICE

## Transportation

This is a reminder that you should fill out the TRANSPORTATION ARPANCEMENTS slips which you received yesterday and get them into the Superintendent's Office as soon as possible so that your luggage will arrive at its destination when you wish it to. Also, this is our only way of knowing that you wish to be taken to the train or bus.

## Bingham Basement

Bingham Basement will be open from 2:30 to 3:00 p.m. Monday, June 20th through Friday, June 24th. Please take your bicycles there during that time if you wish them stored for the summer. BE SURE THAT THEY ARE TAGGED WITH YOUR NAME so that there will be no difficulty in locating them when you wish to take them out in the fall.

## NOTICE

Before the end of the term The Young Democrats will put
into each students box, information
as to how she may cast absentee
ballot in her home State.

If you will soon reach voting age, or if you have not voted be-cause you did not know how to go about it, perhaps this information will be useful to you.

# NOTICE

Surplus recipe booklets from the cooking demonstration are on sale at the College Store for 25¢. (We're trying to recover the cost of printing, paper, etc.) A pencil is included.

\* \* \* \* \*

Would the unidentified owners of two can openers, kindly loaned for the cooking show, please phone Jane Hanks who will bring them to the door at once.

## FROM THE SWITCHBOARD

Beginning Monday, June 20th, all Telephone and Telegraph service will be on a cash basis. All candidates for graduation must pay their Switchboard bills before 5:00 P.M., Monday, June 20th. All Switchboard bills must be PAID IN FULL before leaving College for the summer. And because the Fiscal Year ends June 30th, we would appreciate payment of all Faculty and Staff bills before that date.

All students, including local students, married students living off campus and graduates are expected to sign themselves out before leaving campus for the summer. Each student must sign out in person and no sign-out slip will be accepted that has been made out by one student for another. It is important that addresses be clearly written so that mistakes will not be made in forwarding mail.

## FROM THE POSTOFFICE

First class mail can be forwarded without additional postage and all first class mail received at the College during the summer will be forwarded to the address on the sign-out slip.

Second, third and fourth class mail cannot be forwarded without additional postage. Packages will be re-addressed and sent express collect unless other arrangements are made to forward them. Small pieces of second class mail will be held and placed in boxes when College reopens in September. Large pieces of second class mail such as magazines, newspapers, etc., will be destroyed unless a deposit of cash, adequate to cover postage for mail you wish forwarded, is left at Switchboard.

Forms can be secured at the Switchboard, and if you wish your second class mail forwarded, please fill out the form and return it with an adequate amount of cash to cover forwarding charges.

### NOTICE

Will anyone studying in the Barn after 11 o'clock at night, please be sure that the door is locked when you leave, even if it is only for a few minutes. There is a lot of valuable science equipment in the Barn which must be protected.

\* \* \* \* \*

The parking lots are particularly crowded this term (especially the one on the East side of campus). Consequently, they are being reserved for only those cars which are College registered. Will all unregistered and guest cars please use the parking lot by the watchman's booth. And because of the crowded conditions, please watch how you park. Make sure that you are not blocking another car.

24